
Brian Larson 
sBioMed. LLC 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

1272 South 1380 West 
Orem. Utah 84058 

October 16. 2018 

Dear Mr. Larson: 

OFFICE OF 
ENFORCEMENT AND 

COMPLIANCE ASSURANCE 

On September 11 , 2015, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) issued a Stop Sale, 
Use. or Removal Order ("SSURO") to sBioMed, LLC ("sBioMed"), the registrant of two 
pesticide products that EPA had reason to believe were misbranded and were being sold or 
distributed: Steriplex SD Part A, EPA Reg. No. 84545-11, and Steriplex SD Activator Part B, 
EPA Reg. No. 84545-10 (together, "Steriplex products"). 

On January 18, 20 18. sBioMed submitted applications to amend the registrations of each of the 
Steri plex products in order to address the basis fo r the SSURO and bring the products into 
compliance with FIFRA. On September 18, 2018, the EPA's Office of Pesticide Programs (OPP) 
accepted sBioMed's amended labels and amended confidential statements of formula for the two 
Steriplex products. OPP noted that alternative brand names have been added to the record: 
Axeniplex Pharma (Pait B) and Axeniplex Lifescience (Part B) for EPA Reg. No. 84545-10, and 
Axen iplex Pharma (Part A) and Axeniplex Lifescience (Part A) for EPA Reg. No. 84545-11. 
OPP accepted the amended registrations with conditions related to final printed labe ls and post 
market testing, and noted that sBioMed's release for shipment of the products after September 
18. 2018, would constitute acceptance of those conditions. 

On September 21. 20 18, an agent for sBioMed requested that EPA modify the SSURO to permit 
sales and distribution of Steriplex products compliant with the amended registrations. 

By this letter, the September 11, 20 15 SSURO issued to sBioMed is modified to permit sBioMed 
to sell and distribute the Steriplex products identified by EPA Reg. Nos. 84545-10 and 84545- 11 , 
provided the products are labeled and formulated consistent with the September I 8, 2018 
amendments to their registrations and are otherwise in compliance with FIFRA. The SSURO is 
still in effect as to any stocks of Steriplex products that are misbranded. 



Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Adrienne Trivedi of my staff 
by phone at (202) 564-7862 or e-mail at Trivedi.Adrienne@epa.gov. 

CC: Kevin Kutcel, KRK Consulting LLC 
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Sincerely, 

Royan Teter, Chief 
Pesticides and Tanks Enforcement Branch 
Waste and C hemical Enforcement Division 


